
Minutes of the Liquor Control Review Board 

Tuesday, June 27, 2017 - 7:30 p.m. 

Village Hall - Room 124 

 

 

1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:38 p.m.    

 

2. Roll Call:  

 

Present: Members Lyn Conniff, Phil Keeku, and Ron Orzel 

 

Absent:  Jane Miller 

 

Also Present: Village Attorney Paul Stephanides  

 

3. Member Conniff made a motion to nominate member Orzel as Chair of the meeting.  

The motion was seconded by Member Keeku.   A voice vote was taken and the 

motion was approved. 

 

4. Agenda Approval 

 

It was moved by Member Conniff and seconded by Member Keeku to approve the 

Agenda as presented. A voice vote was taken and the motion was approved. 

 

5. Public Comment 

 

None. 

 

6. Approval of Minutes 

 

It was moved by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Conniff to approve the 

minutes of the Liquor Control Review Board (“LCRB”) meeting of April 25, 2017 as 

presented. A voice vote was taken and the minutes were approved as presented. 

 

 

7. New Business 

 

A. Application of Hospitality Services Group LLC for a Class D-8 Park District of 

Oak Park Subsidiary Liquor License 

 

Todd Armbruster introduced himself as the representative of Hospitality Services 

Group LLC (“Applicant”).  The Applicant seeks a Class D-8 license for Park District of 

Oak Park and Oak Park Library events, such as weddings, which include the 

Applicant’s bartenders.  Mr. Arbmruster previously maintained a liquor license with 

the Village under the name Services Us.  The Applicant maintains a BASSET 

certification and all its bartenders are Bassett certified.  Previously, the Applicant was 

issued same-day event liquor licenses, which cost $50 for each event.  A Class D-8 

liquor license will save the Applicant money over time based upon the number of 

events it has booked.   
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A motion was made by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Conniff to 

recommend approval of a Class D-8 liquor license for Hospital Services Group LLC. 

 

The roll call was as follows: 

AYES:  Members Conniff, Keeku and Orzel 

NAYS: None 

The motion was approved. 

 

B. Application of I’m Hot Sauce Company, DBA Taste of Brasil for a Restaurant 

Class B-4 Liquor License at 211 Harrison Street 

 

I’m Hot Sauce Company DBA Taste of Brasil is still negotiating a lease and therefore, 

this item was removed from the agenda. 
 

C. June 2017 Renewals 

 

The June 2017 annual liquor license renewals were presented.  A motion was made 

by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Conniff to approve the annual renewals. 

 

The roll call was as follows: 

AYES:  Members  Orzel, Keeku, Conniff  

NAYS: None 

The motion was approved. 

 

8. Old Business 

 

Connolly’s Public House on South Boulevard has closed and Urban Spoon d/b/a as 

Novo on Oak Park Avenue has also closed.    

 

9. Administrative Report 

 

None. 

 

10. Board Member Comments 

 

Coopers Hawk will open on Lake Street on July 17, 2017.   

 

11. Adjournment 

 

It was moved by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Conniff to adjourn. A 

voice vote was taken and the motion was approved. The meeting adjourned at 8:07 

p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Paul L. Stephanides, Board Liaison and Recording Secretary 


